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 The Administrator’s Pen  

 
Happy February, looking forward to more of God’s Favor in February. I would 

like to acknowledge the staff of OSM and the wonderful work that they are doing.  

The staff here wants to serve you and strive every day to make this an enjoyable 

place for our residents to live.  With every decision, your best interest is taken to 

heart and in consideration.  We want you to be proud that you call The Village 

of Our Saviour’s Manor home.  When your family and friends come to visit, we 

want them to be an awe of where you have decided to live out your senior years.  

Your latter days should be greater than your former days.  OSM Staff are 

constantly looking and approaching ideas to assist in improving the quality of 

life for you..  

 

So, I would like to give a giant thank you to Ms. Katelyn Dehart, Mr. Mike 

Hooton and Mrs. Alisa Loveday for all of your support, innovative ideas and 

contributions.  I could not have chosen a better team to work with and to help 

lead in making OSM a choice place for seniors to live.  I am, because you are.  

THANK YOU!!! 

 

We appreciate all of your suggestions and ideas. Help us to help you! 

Remember to please check your calendars for all events & trips. 

 

 

 
Graziella Bruner                       
Housing Administrator 
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Blessings Our Saviour’s Manor,  

Wishing everyone a Healthy, Happy, & Blessed February! 

 
Happy Black History Month! We hope everyone had a wonderful January and we welcome February! Winter is in full 

swing! Stay prepared for the cold weather and snow! See Mike’s Maintenance Tips for more information on our Snow 

Policy.  Our OSM Administrator’s Resident Activity Meeting and Birthday Celebration is February 7th @ 11:00 AM in 

the community room. We will go over all our events for February & March! Everyone is welcome! Please come and 

bring any ideas you have for OSM and what you would like to see happen! We go over all the happenings here at OSM, 

please come to the meetings to stay updated. 

  

We have many great shopping trips planned for this month. Along with Walmart, Kroger, and Meijer, Nankin will be 

taking residents to MJR Westland, Volunteers of America, Ollies, Heartland, Rams Horn and Lobby. Please sign up on 

the bulletin board if you are interested in going any trips! We also have our Valentine’s Day Luncheon on February 14th 

and our Black History Month Luncheon February 23rd. We also have a trip planned to The Soaring Eagle Casino for all 

those who signed up. The Bus will be picking OSM up at 8:00 AM.  Please see your OSM Calendar for what is scheduled 

and check the bulletin board for sign-up sheets. Lots of great celebrating happening this month!  Please remember that 

transportation for shopping trips are with Nankin. The bus has a schedule to keep and will not wait for you, so please 

be in the lobby at least ten minutes before the scheduled time of the trip. Nankin bus trips cost three dollars each 

way.  

 

Also, BINGO is every Thursday at 4:00 PM. Schwan’s also now known as YELLOH is coming every other Friday. 

This month they will be here February 9th & 23rd in the lobby.  
 

Laundry Room. If an Out of Order sign is posted on a machine, please do not use it. The sign means something is 

wrong and we are waiting for the WASH Company to come fix it. Please do not remove the sign from the washer.  The 

front loader tray is for Liquid soap only. Do not put powder in the front load washer tray. It causes a buildup that can 

clog the machine.  If you need to purchase a new laundry card, you can do so using the machine in the laundry room. It 

costs $5.00.  Laundry is open 24/7. PLEASE remember to empty the lint from the dryer after every use! 

 

Please keep in mind any large items being delivered to your apartment must be between 8:00 AM-3:00 PM Monday – 

Friday. Please notify the office if you are getting a delivery so that we can have the back doors open for you! 

 

Please be sure to return all grocery carts to the cart room after use! DO NOT leave carts in the hallways or the upstairs 

trash room. Thank you! 

Be safe and stay healthy! 

Have a blessed and safe month! 

 

OSM Monarch Moments 
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Blessings for Our Saviours Manor 
 

Year of 2024 
 

Great Beginnings for January 

Love for February 

Peace for March 

No Worries for April 

Fun for May 

Joy for June and July 

Achievements for August 

Good Fortune for October and November 

Happiness for December 

 

 

Inspirational Moments 
By Jessie Clark, 

Resident Volunteer                                       
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 Greetings OSM, 

 
Early voting will be available beginning with the presidential primary in 2024 and every statewide and federal election 
thereafter.  

Early voting allows a voter to cast a ballot before Election Day, in an experience similar to voting on Election Day. 

Both early in-person voting and absentee voting allow voters to cast a ballot prior to Election Day. However, there are key 
differences between the two methods of voting. 

Early voting allows voters to cast a ballot similar to how they would do so at a polling place on Election Day. Voters are issued a 
ballot and can personally insert it into the tabulator at their early voting site. 

Absentee voting allows voters to request a ballot by mail or in person at their local clerk’s office. Voters can complete their 
absentee ballot at home or at their local clerk’s office and submit it in an envelope by mail, in person, or by drop box. After an 
absentee ballot is received by the local clerk, the voter’s absentee ballot is processed and tabulated by their local clerk. 

A voter must submit an absentee ballot application before an absentee ballot can be sent. Voters can request an absentee 
ballot up to 75 days before an election by submitting a completed application to their local clerk. Absentee ballots are available 
and distributed beginning 40 days before the election. Michigan voters can decide to be placed on a permanent absentee ballot 
list.  

February is Wise Health Consumer Month!  
This national health observance was established by the American Institute for Preventive Medicine to empower people to 
understand their options, communicate with care providers and make the most educated decisions possible about their health.  

There are many ways you can become a wise healthcare consumer. Here are a few tips to follow. 

 Take it slow when choosing a doctor. 

 Prepare for doctor visits well ahead of time by jotting down your concerns and questions. 

 Get regular physical exams. 

 Be a partner with your doctor and participate in your care. 

 Address symptoms early on. 

 Know your medication, what it’s for and what it does. 

 Ask questions about your prognosis or treatment protocol. 

 Caring for your mental health is just as important as your physical health. 
(https://pathwayshealth.org/advocate-for-yourself-being-a-wise-health-consumer/) 

 

 
(https://www.nhlbi.nih.gov/education/american-heart-month) 

 

February is American Heart Month! 
Understanding risk factors for heart disease and how to live a heart-healthy lifestyle are a part of practicing self-care for our 
hearts. 

Talk to your doctor today about your heart health! 

Please watch your calendar for events! 
Office hours: 

Monday – Thursday 10am – 3pm 

 

Coordinator’s Corner 
Alisa Loveday 

Service Coordinator                                      
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  OSM EVENTS 
Friday, February 2nd & 9th @ 12:00 PM 

Craft Day 

 
Bingo will be taking place on Thursdays @ 4:00 PM  

in the Community Room 

 
Wednesday, February 7th @ 11:00 AM  

Administrator’s Resident Meeting & Birthday Celebration 

 
Mondays, Beginning February 12th @ 12:00 PM 

Holistic Living Activity 

 
Tuesday, February 13th @ 10:30 AM 

MJR Movie Day 

 
Tuesday, February 13th  @ 1:00 PM 

Full Gospel Temple Item Pick Up 

 
Wednesdays, Beginning February 14th  @ 10:30 AM 

Coordinators Coffee Hour 

 
Wednesday, February 14th  @ 12:00 PM 

Valentines Day Party  

 
Thursday February 15th @ 8:00 AM 

Soaring Eagle Casino Trip 

 
Wednesday, February 21st  @ 11:00 AM 

Blood Pressure Screening 

 
Friday, February 23rd @ 12:00 PM 

Black History Month Luncheon 

 
Monday, January 29th @ 1:00 PM 

Bingo with Zing 
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Mission, Vision & Values 
Just as water from a wellspring is pure and clear, we want our Vision, Mission and Values to be rock solid and easily 

seen. 

 

Vision 
 

Changed Lives. Strong Families. Transformed Communities. 

 

A ripple is caused by making a splash. Many of our clients believe they can make no positive impact at all. By engaging 

with the individual to build self-esteem and dip into their own God-given potential, a splash of hope ripples through the 

individual and the family. We believe this ripple cannot only reach distant shores, but its lasting effect can transform 

whole communities. 

 

Mission 

 
Motivated by Christ's love, we engage people as they experience and embrace their God-given potential. 

 

At the source is God's love. We seek to release and be a channel of the love that Jesus, by his example, poured out in 

abundance. It's a love that puts the good of neighbor above personal interests and engages those on the "outside," as he 

did with a woman he met at a well. Because of this meeting, her life, her family and community were transformed. 

 

Values 
 

Our values are the things we must live out — things we must not only believe but be. These values help direct our 

actions and drive our behavior. 

 

 Christ-centered 

 Excellence 

 Integrity 

 Life 
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SAVE THE DATE – Friends & Family – April 1-30, 2024! 

 

 
 

Since 2002, this annual fundraising campaign has raised several millions toward 
projects and programs that have enhanced the lives of countless PVM residents 
and community seniors. 
 
More information will be shared next month about how you can support your 
Village, so stay tuned! If you have any questions or would like to share your 
thoughts, please contact us at 248-281-2040 or pvmfoundation@pvm.org. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

mailto:pvmfoundation@pvm.org
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Greetings OSM Residents,  
 
Westland Parks and Recreation is partnering with D&M Art Studio to offer art classes at City Hall. Mark your 

calendars every Thursday from March 14th – April 4th (4 Week class) for Kids, Teens and Adult options available for 

basic drawing and painting. All materials are included in the price of the class. The teen programs start at 4:15, Kids 

begin at 5:30 and the Adult program gets underway at 7pm. Sign up today at www.cityofwestland.com or call 734-

722-7620!🎨 

 

This is a friendly reminder that the Mike Modano Ice Arena holiday break open skate special sessions are back 

starting December 22nd! Bring your friends & family this holiday season and have a fun and exciting time during our 

open skate! They are even offering New Year's Day skate sessions that you surely won't want to miss!! Check out the 

flyer to see the dates and times as well as the prices for skate and rental! 

 

Join Westland Parks and Recreation as we kick off Mid-Winter break with a night of family bowling at Westland 

Bowl.✨ This event will be held Friday, February 16th, from 6pm-8pm and is designed to get the family out together 

and enjoy one of the great family activities all can enjoy! $10/person will include 2 games, shoe rental, and 2 slices of 

pizza. The Parks and Recreation team will be on-site during the event to introduce and talk about all of the great 

programming and events coming in 2024! Don’t miss out on this great night for families to spend time together! 
 

The Relay for Life of Westland-Western Wayne County Relay Kick-Off is on February 6th at 6:30pm right here 

at City Hall! (36300 Warren Rd.) For more information, call 800-227-2345! We hope to see you there, Westland, 

kicking cancer one step at a time! 

 

Do you write poetry? The Public Library of Westland is hosting Poetry Reading & Open Mic this Saturday, 

February 3rd, beginning at 2pm!📖🎙✨ Enjoy an afternoon of poetry followed by an Open Mic. Plan to read up to 3 

minutes of your poetry or story. This special event features award-winning poets such as Westland’s own Denise 

Sedman, Diane DeCillis, and Alinda Wasner! Registration is required; you may sign yourself and anybody else you 

think would be interested at: https://westland.librarycalendar.com/event/poetry-reading-and-open-mic-87 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayor’s Message   
 By Kevin Coleman 

 Mayor, City of Westland                                      
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The Telehealth Suite is now OPEN! 
Thank you to everyone who joined us for the 

ribbon cutting ceremony! We are so excited for 
what this brings to our community! 

Make your life easy and save a trip 
By connecting with your doctor using our  

New Telehealth Suite on the 1st floor  
near the craft room across  

from Apts. 108 & 110 

It is Free and Secure. 
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Just a few reminders about the snow removal from the parking areas will be as follows: 

 
A. Residents MUST remove the snow from their vehicles and move their vehicles as directed by 

maintenance.This will allow the contractor ample space to maneuver equipment and efficiently clear away 

snow and spread salt.Those vehicles parked in the open area need to be moved to visitor parking, and back 

carport area by 8:00 a.m. If the resident is unable to move his/her vehicle for MAJOR health reasons, 

he/she must make prior arrangements with someone to move his/her vehicle as required. 

 

B. If a resident plans to be away from the property overnight or for a vacation and will be leaving his/her 

vehicle parked in front of their building, he/she must notify the office with the name and telephone number 

of the person who will be responsible in his/her absence in case of an emergency. 

 

C. Inoperable vehicles are not allowed on the property. If they are not removed, they will be towed at the car 

owner’s expense. 

 

D. A Container of salt will be provided at the front entrance.  This container is for resident use when they 

notice slippery spot on the sidewalk or at the entrance.  This is for SAFETY REASONS ONLY!!!  This 

salt is not to be used for any other reason than stated above.  (Please notify the office when salt pails are 

less than ½ full). 

 

E. Residents need to take extra precautions during cold, icy, and wet weather.  Please dress warmly and wear 

rubber-bottomed boots or shoes that grip the ground better.  Remember to always report “black ice”, water 

puddles, or other slippery spots. 

 
A Few Reminders: 

 Please call the office with all work orders. 

 Please return grocery carts to the cart room after each use! 

 Please make sure the dryer lint cleaner is being emptied after each use. 

 If an Out of Order sign is posted on any of the machines, please do not use them.  

 No Candles, Small Candles for oils, or Incense is to be burned in the apartments or building. If you have to use a match or a 

lighter it is NOT allowed.  

 
Dial 1-734-740-4777 

For after-hours maintenance emergencies 

For Medical Emergencies, please dial 9-1-1  

 

 

 

Mike’s Maintenance Tips 
By Michael Hooton, 

Maintenance Technician                                      
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February 16th – National Caregivers Day 

 
Caregivers spend a great deal of time caring for family, neighbors and friends, an 

average of 24 hours of care per week. In appreciation of all the hard work 
caregivers provide, February 16th is National Caregivers Day! 

 Here are some great ideas on how to show how much you value and appreciate 
a caregiver in your life: 

 
Be with them: Ask them how they are doing, listen, and do things with them. Let 
them share their feelings, tell stories, laugh, vent, and process their caregiving 
experiences. 
 
Show your support: Small acts of kindness go a long way. Encourage the 
caregiver in your life to take time for themselves, offer them help with a task or 
errand, sometimes a small show of appreciation makes a big difference!  
 
Tell them how great they are: Tell them how they are making a real difference 
in their loved ones’ lives. Celebrate the victories, small and large. Tell them you 
see their hard work in even the most difficult of circumstances. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

  Katelyn’s Column  
    By Katelyn DeHart, 

   Administrative Assistant 
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February Birthdays 2024 
Happy Birthday!!!  

 

Henrietta Johnson – February 2nd    

Patrycia Weeks – February 4th   

Verlene Davis – February 21st  

Stephanie Tabb- Miller – February 26th 

Diane Kilgore – February 27th   
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February Recipe 
 

Baked Potato Soup 

 

 

INGREDIENTS 
2 MEDIUM POTATOES, BAKED AND COOLED 

1 CAN (14-1/2 OUNCES) CHICKEN BROTH 

2 TABLESPOONS SOUR CREAM 

1/8 TEASPOON PEPPER 

1/4 CUP SHREDDED CHEDDAR CHEESE 

1 TABLESPOON CRUMBLED COOKED BACON OR BACON BITS 

1 GREEN ONION, SLICED 

 

INSTRUCTIONS 
1. PEAL POTATOES AND CUT INTO ½ INCH CUBES. 
2. PLACE HALF OF POTATOES IN BLENDER. 

3. ADD BROTH, COVER AND PROCESS UNTIL SMOOTH 
4. POUR INTO SAUCEPAN 
5. STIR IN SOUR CREAM, PEPPER, AND REMAINING POTATOES. 
6. COVER OVER LOW EAT UNTIL HEATED THROUGH (DO NOT BOIL) 
7. GARNISH WITH CHEESE, BACON, AND ONION. 

       

     ENJOY! 
 

 

 

 

Servings: 2 
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February Observances & Fun Facts: 

 
 

February Observations 

Black History Month. 

American Heart Month. 

Canned Food Month. 

Great American Pie Month. 

National Cherry Month 
 

Weekly Celebrations 

Week 1: African Heritage & Health Week 

Week 2: School Counseling Week. 

Week 3: Congenital Heart Defect Awareness 

Week. 

Week 4: National Jell-O Week 

  

  
 

February Flower and Birthstone  
 

 

 

 

    

 

    

       Flower = Violet                               Gem = Amethyst 

 
 
 
 

     

 

 
 

 
 

Johnnie Jackson, Board Chair 

Dereka McClay, Vice Chair 

Rev. David Huber, Treasurer 

Carolyn Kimbrough, Member 

Michelle Williams, Member 

Myra Davenport, Member 

Judy Piccininni, Member 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OSM BOARD MEMBERS 
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OSM Local Sponsors: 
                   

 

                            
 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Become a Fan of OSM on Facebook 
How to Become a Fan: 

1) Visit www.facebook.com and log-in your account.  If you do not have an account, click 
“Sign Up” button to create one. 

2)  In the Facebook search toolbar, type in “The Village of Our Saviour’s Manor or go to 
facebook.com/The Village of Our Saviour’s Manor 

3) Click on the “Like” button to become a fan of OSM 
 

Those already active on Facebook explore our new page and invite our friends and family to 
“Like” us! 

The Village of Our Saviour’s Manor 

 

 

 

Helpful Resources 
 

Transportation 
 

Nankin Transit (Serving Wayne, Westland, Garden City, & Canton)  

(734) 729-2710 

Smart ADA (313) 223-2100 
 

Black & White Cab (for your weekend trips) 

(734) 722-4114 
 

Senior Agencies 
The Senior Alliance (Wayne/Westland) (734) 722-2830 

PACE of Southeast Michigan (855) 445-4554 
 

CareSync Solutions  
Home Healthcare Services (248-773-4550) 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/
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OSM Classifieds: 
 

OSM Gifted Hands:  

These wonderful volunteers use their sewing skills and talents to make items such as blankets, pillows, 

dolls and even giant teddy bears.  All items are given away to organizations such as the Westland Good 

fellows, Salvation Army, Homeless Shelters and Covenant House. If you can use a sewing machine or 

stuff a pillow and would like to volunteer and be a part of OSM Gifted Hands, please see Ms. Alice 

Finley and Ms. Louise Rush. 
 

 

OSM Compassionate Hearts:  
If you have a heart for people, we’re looking for volunteers to join OSM Compassionate Hearts.  

Compassionate Hearts are a group of residents that volunteer to visit their fellow neighbors while 

hospitalized or in rehab.  You will be surprised what a friendly face, a warm hug, prayer and a loving 

smile and will do for someone.   
 
 

OSM Growing Hands:  

Do you like to garden and get your hands dirty? Well come and join are gardening volunteers, OSM 

Growing Hands.  This group volunteers to work in and care for our new garden. We’re praying that 

OSM Growing Hands garden will produce enough vegetables to help feed those in our community. If 

you have a green thumb and would like to volunteer please see Ms. Alice Finley 
 

OSM Caring Hands: 

We are in need of volunteers for our homeless project. This group volunteers to crochet blankets and 

create pillows using plastic grocery bags known as plarn.  We are also in the process of raising funds to 

be able to purchase items to make toiletry bags to pass out to the homeless.  Let’s not forget our fellow 

man and reach out to those less fortunate than ourselves.   
 

OSM Fisherman: 
Love to fish? This is the group for you! OSM Fishermen is a group of residents that enjoy being at the 

lake and casting their rods.  If you ever wanted to try your hands at fishing, please come and join this 

group. 
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Village Staff 

Graziella Bruner                    Michael Hooton  

Housing Administrator    Maintenance Tech 

 

Katelyn DeHart        Alisa Loveday 

Administrative Assistant  Service Coordinator                                

 

Kesha Daniels  Jessie Clark 

VP of Housing Operations  Resident Volunteer 
 

 
Office Number 

Emergency Number 

Fax Number 

Service Coordinator 

(734) 595-4663 

(734) 740-4777 

(734) 595-2222 

(734) 722-9763 

 
        

  29495 Annapolis Road 

  Westland, Michigan  48186 

Is there someone on staff that you would 

like to acknowledge for their work?   

Please complete this form and turn it into 

the office. They might win a prize! 


